February 21, 2015

Dear Madam Chair and Members of the Education and Innovation Policy Committee: 

My name is Pat Gentz and I have been a licensed family child care provider in Dakota County for 32 years. 

I oppose HF46 (Universal Preschool for 4 year olds) and am asking you to oppose/kill the bill in committee and not include it in the Omnibus bill. If this bill were lumped in with other bills, it could possibly pass without full attention to the consequences of this disastrous bill.

It is unfathomable that anyone would think that our precious little 4 year olds should be heading off to formal education when all of the research shows that what young children need more than anything else is loving, nurturing care that fosters their social/emotional development in a play based environment with a quality caregiver.

If the well being of our youngest children is not enough, Universal Preschool will significantly impact the sustainability of the licensed family child care profession in Minnesota which has already lost significant numbers of providers since 2011. This disastrous bill would force a market change that will negatively impact and create a financial burden for countless families across the entire state, especially those providers in greater Minnesota. 

Please listen closely to the testimony provided by the Minnesota Licensed Family Child Care Association. MLFCCA has taken a strong stance in opposition of Universal Preschool.  
I am asking you to vote no to HF46. Thank you so much. 

Sincerely, 

Pat Gentz

